Savannah, Ga.
February 28, 1951

Dear Mr. Peeples:

I am sorry for the delay in answering your
letter but I have been one of the many victims of the Virus, but
am feeling fine now.

I eppreciste very much your letter z2nd wish it
were possible to give you the desired information on the DeWitt
family but it seems I am unable to find anything.

My daughter 1is the Regigtrar of Bonaventure
Chapter, D.A.R. and we went through the various papers of the
Chapter members, thinking meybe some of their encesters were
DeWitt's, but failed to obtain any information.

I don't remember reading Gregg's History of
the Ploneers of South Carolina, but I did read Sellers Book
which gave an eccount of the old settlers Asbund (Marion and
surrounding counties). = My brother in North Georgise has it
and when I go un there again I will look up all about the
DeWitt famlly if I can find®it.

I feel sure 1f the DeWitt's were once the
cltizens of Darlington County, 8. C. you and your family would
also be entitled to the honors of being connected with the
revolutionary (settlers or war).

When you again visit Savennah I would be so
glad to see you and talk with you. I live at 541 E. 59th S8%.

With kind regards, I am,

Very sincnrelv
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